
Altered motion: 

This council notes with concern the instances of dangerous and illegal on-street car 
parking at certain times of the year in parts of Ormskirk and across West Lancashire. 

This council also supports the principle of resisting inappropriate development in the 
green belt and, wherever possible, initiatives that will lead to a reduction in car 
journeys to reduce carbon emissions, air pollution and traffic congestion. 

 This council requests that senior representatives of West Lancashire Borough 
Council, Lancashire County Council and other local partners and stakeholders 
including Edge Hill University meet to discuss long term solutions to the problem of 
extensive and often dangerous and illegal on-street car parking across West 
Lancashire, including close to Edge Hill University and that the ideas that arise from 
the meeting(s) are taken forward through the appropriate channels including the 
Local Plan Review Cabinet Working Group, for implementation by the relevant 
agencies responsible. 

To this end, the council instructs the Chief Executive to write to the Chief Executive 
of Lancashire County Council, the Vice Chancellor of Edge Hill University, 
Lancashire Constabulary and other local partners and stakeholders requesting such 
a meeting/meetings. 

 


